
 
minutes 
 

 
Meeting            Transport and Highways Committee 
 
 
Date                10 September 2015 (commencing at 10.30 am) 
 
Membership 
Persons absent are marked with an ‘A’ 
 
 

COUNCILLORS  
 

Kevin Greaves (Chairman) 
Steve Calvert (Vice-Chairman) 

 
 

Roy Allan 
Andrew Brown 
Richard Butler 
Glynn Gilfoyle 
Stephen Garner 

 
 

Colleen Harwood 
Stan Heptinstall 
Richard Jackson 
A Michael Payne 
John Peck 
 

       
 

       
OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE 

        
Pete Barker                -   Resources 
Neil Hodgson              -  Service Director, Highways 
Jas Hundal                 -  Service Director, Transport, Property & Environment 
Sean Parks                 -  Highways 
Dave Tebbett              -  Highways 
Chris Ward                 -  Transport & Travel Services 

 
 

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 
 

The minutes of the last meeting held on 16 July were taken as read and were 
confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 
 

 
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
The clerk to the Committee reported orally that Councillor Gilfoyle replaced 
Councillor Payne for this meeting only.  



 
 
 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
None. 

 
INTEGRATED TRANSPORT & HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE CAPITAL 
PROGRAMMES 2015/16  

 
RESOLVED 2015/070 

 
 

1) That the proposed revised integrated transport programme as detailed in the 
report and appendix 1 to the report be approved. 

 
2) That the proposed revised capital maintenance programme as detailed in 

the report and appendix 2 to the report be approved. 
 
 

HIGHWAYS WINTER SERVICE 
 
Dave Tebbett from the Highways division gave a presentation on the subject of 
highways winter maintenance. 
 
RESOLVED 2015/071 
 
That the contents of the report be noted. 
 
 
THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (CASTLEWOOD GROV E AND 
REDBARN WAY, SUTTON IN ASHFIELD) ENVIRONMENTAL TRAF FIC 
CALMING. 
   
 
RESOLVED 2015/072 

 
That the Nottinghamshire County Council (Castlewood Grove and Redbarn 
Way) Environmental Traffic Calming scheme as detailed in the report be 
implemented. 

 
 
OBJECTIONS TO PERMANENT TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDERS –  
UPDATE ON SERVICE DIRECTOR APPROVALS ( 2015/16 QUAR TER 1) 
 
 
RESOLVED 2015/073 
 
That Committee note all TROs where objections have been considered by 
officers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
RESPONSES TO PETITIONS PRESENTED TO THE CHAIRMAN OF THE 
COUNTY COUNCIL ON 9TH JULY 2015. 

 
RESOLVED 2015/074 

 
That the proposed actions be approved, the lead petitioners be informed 
accordingly and a report be presented to Full Council for the actions to be noted. 
 

 
WORK PROGRAMME 
 
Councillor Richard Jackson requested that a future meeting of the Committee take 
place at Worksop Bus Station. 
 
Councillor Stan Hepstinstall requested that representatives from NET be invited to a future 
meeting of the Committee so problems with the tram system could be discussed. 

 
RESOLVED 2015/075 

 
That the Work Programme be noted.  
 

 
 
  The meeting closed at 11.50am 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Chairman 


